
Dear Chairman Peterson and members of the Government Oversight committee, 
I am writing you today concerning the Second Amendment Preservation Act, 
House Bill 51. I personally feel there is too much federal overreach in regards to 
the second amendment and I feel Joe Biden is taking us down a bad path and 
take away my constitutional right to bear arms as an American first and an 
Ohioan second. Taking this in to account I implore you to pass HB 51 in order to 
protect me and all future Ohioans. I personally own a number of firearms the 
Biden administration is targeting and if passed, some of his draconian executive 
orders and the illegal acts being brought into play by the BATF would make me, 
a law abiding, citizen by all accounts a criminal overnight, which is entirely wrong. 
Furthermore, I think it is totally hypocritical for our federal government spending 
billions to arm the Ukraine from communist socialist aggression an at the same 
time trying to deny me my rights as an American. So once again I implore you to 
please pass HB 51. 

Thank You, 

Peter G. Dembowski 

USNR retired 

 


